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CHAIRPERSON  STATEMENT 

 
  Due to the Coronavirus Pandemic, The Committee Trustees have been   

unable to hold an Annual General Meeting person to person or virtually for 

the Bermuda Community Association. We had hoped the government 

guidelines restrictions would have been lifted to enable us to organize our 

A.G.M before the deadline date for year ending:- 31st March 2020.           

The annual accounts for this period have been audited and certified by our 

accountant on 20th September 2020. 

  The committee trustees have also viewed and approved these annual 

audited accounts.  

  We will however endeavor to organize and hold the A.G.M for the year  

1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020 as soon as possible after the government 

restrictions permit suitable social gatherings.  

 

SECRETARY’S  REPORT 
 

  The L.I.F grant for refurbishment of the hall started in November 2018, 

and was due to last until March 2019. However that took longer than 

expected due to some unforeseen issues with the building work, and we were 

unable to return to the premises until June 2019.  

  We had already sourced temporary venues for all of our annual hall user 

groups to continue operating whilst the refurbishment was taking place.  

   We advertised in our local residents magazine that we were re-opening 

our newly refurbished facility in June 2019 and would welcome enquiries 

from residents regarding use and availability of the hall. We have also 

managed to get the council to replace the sign on the main road pointing 

towards the direction towards the hall. 

  The Pre-School were the first to return in June 2019 followed by the 

remainder of all the annual hire groups, The original Pre-School then 

decided that they would not be returning to the hall after the summer break 

due to operating issues.  We had several interested parties wanting to 

replace the vacant slot left by the closing of our original Pre-School.  



 

 

 

 

 

  The Committee Trustees felt and agreed it was necessary to fulfil this slot 

with another Pre-School as our commitment to the local community needs. A 

new Pre-School group was interviewed and is now operating within the 

original Pre School day time slot, with Ofsted approval.     

  All our other remaining groups who were sourced out during the 

refurbishment, (Martial Arts, Keep Fit, Community Bingo, Yoga Classes, 

Dance Classes, Street Dance Classes and Youth Club). all returned after the 

refurbishment until the pandemic forced us to go into lockdown on 23rd 

March 2020.  

  Our local Ward Councilors also use our facility on the first Saturday of the 

month to enable local residents to raise any issues they feel needs to be 

addressed within the community. But again due to the pandemic this has also 

had to be temporarily suspended until social distancing and safeguarding 

regulations are eased. 

   We look forward to welcoming back all our local community and groups, 

and organizing our 2020 A.G.M once the pandemic government guidelines 

are lifted.  

 

For and on behalf of :-   

The Committee Trustees, 

 

Les Ward,  (secretary) 

Bermuda Community Association. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 






